To: Sixth Grade parents/caregivers

From: Mrs. Colberg

Re: Upcoming alien project in English 

Albert Einstein stated, “Imagination is more important than knowledge.”  According to writer Tom Pickens in his article, Stuck in a Rut?  Unleash Your Creative Potential, “In today’s world, you need new ideas simply to survive.  Companies need new ideas to create products, to solve problems and to stay ahead of the competition with innovations others can’t copy quickly.”  
According to a poll of nearly 300 small business owners conducted by American Express Small Business Services, “Three-quarters of small business owners acknowledge that creative thinking is ‘very important’ (54 percent) or even ‘crucial’ (20 percent) to the success of their firms...”  
Larry Kagan, co-founder of Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute’s Creativity Institute, says if teachers “let creative juices flow...you’ve got power thinking.  Encourage students to take contrarian approaches, make sketches and models, and ask open-ended questions to help them become innovative thinkers and problems solvers.”

Pickens says that there are a number of techniques that can be used to harness creativity and generate new ideas.  All of them “put a premium on stretching the imagination.” 

For an up-coming assignment in English, I am going to stretch your child’s imagination.  Each student is going to be asked to name and describe the landscape on a planet of his/her creation.  Students will then have to create an alien that lives on this planet.  While the written work will emphasize the importance of correct paragraph structure, correct language conventions, etc. I want the construction of the alien to challenge your child’s creative abilities.  

Your child has been given a more complete description of the up-coming assignment, and we’ll continue to discuss this project in class.  At this time, I just want to alert you to the important part you will play in this project.  
First, your child should be accumulating a box or bag full of “stuff” with which to build the alien because, according to Thomas Edison, “To invent, you need a good imagination and a pile of junk.”  Twenty or more items must be in this collection, in addition to an empty cardboard tube (toilet paper, paper towels, etc.) which will in some way be used in the construction of the alien.  This bag/box is tentatively scheduled to be brought to school between March 11-15 in preparation for our “alien trade day” on March 18th. Then students will take all of their materials home to begin the construction of their alien creature. Definite due dates will be given to students as we get closer to completion of our in-class work on the project. The only materials that can be purchased for the purpose of this assignment are paint and any adhesives needed to hold the individual parts together.  All other materials must be “found” materials available from home, trading with friends, etc.  Finally, your child may need some adult supervision in the creation of the alien, especially in attaching parts, transporting the alien to school, etc. 
Thanks for your support and help with this assignment. I am continually astounded and delighted by the abilities of children who are allowed to create and use their imagination! 

